
 
 
 
 
 
 

Minutes 

Accommodation Review Committee (ARC) Meeting 
                
 
 

 
A meeting of the Accommodation Review Committee was held on the 6th day of November, 2012 at                           

6 p.m. at St. Anne Elementary School, 127 Elgin St. N, Cambridge, ON. 
 
Committee 
Members: 

Committee Members: 
Derek Haime (Chair), Lindsay Ford, Shesh Maharaj, Karl Herod, Dan Ingoldsby, Janet Foote, 
RomaLee Bumbacco, Phil Bruni, Nicole Sivyer, Shelley Owen, Sandra Custodio, Robert 
Gutcher, Paul van Heeswyk, Rick Oliveria, Linda Gregorio, Paula Tucker, Peter Reitmeier, Kent 
McVittie, Paul Pearson, Diane DaSilva  & Wendy Price   

Recording Secretary: 

Alice Figueiredo 

Regrets: Paul Pearson, Paula Tucker 

 
 
 
 

1. Welcome and Opening Prayer: 
Meeting was called to order by Derek Haime at 6:05 pm. Opening prayer was led by Janet Foote. 

 
2. Approval of Agenda:  

Derek Haime  
 

3. Declared Pecuniary interest: 
NIL 
 

4. Approval of Minutes: 
Derek Haime  
 
September 25th minutes approved with the following amendments:  
 
Section 4: In light of the absences of ARC members, there is quorum and we can proceed with the meeting (11 
voting members present at the commencement of the meeting) 

 
Section 9: Vote: Lincoln or St. Anne as preferred option:  
(as per Section 4, it is noted that 5 additional members arrived after the commencement of the meeting, 
16 voting members present at this time) 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



5. Discussion: 
 
 

5.1: Review of public comments: 
 Derek reviewed terms of reference in terms of goals for the ARC.  
 Public comments were sent out via email; however one that came late was distributed to the 

ARC for review. 
 It was questioned who the majority of comments were in favour of, Lincoln Ave. or St. Anne, as 

it seemed that St. Anne’s staying open was the more favourable option.  It was confirmed that 
the comments were not tallied by the Board.  

 There were both positive and negative comments for Lincoln Ave. by the community. 
 There was a good turnout of parents from St. Anne’s at the public meeting.  
 It was questioned whether the Trustees will be made aware that the public comments were 

more in favour of keeping St. Anne’s open rather than purchasing Lincoln Ave. The Trustees 
will receive all public communication prior to making the final decision.  

 Concerns raised by ARC members as one public comment from an employee at Lincoln Ave. 
stated that parking is a nightmare.  It was confirmed that our planning department has had 
conversations with City of Cambridge ,the planners at the public board and the Student 
Transportation Services Waterloo Region and they weren’t aware of any current or past 
+concerns with traffic in that area.  

 It was questioned whether the cost of renovating Lincoln Ave. included part of the school being 
demolished and whether this is being done to improve parking.  It was confirmed that the cost 
to renovate included the demolition cost and this is being done to accommodate the JK/SK all 
day, every day classrooms.   

 It was stated that a lot of emotion were expressed in the public comments and everyone feels 
for the parents facing school closures.  

 It was noted that the ARC made their decision for the long term benefit of the Board and all of 
its students.  

 By combining all three schools that are closing into one new school, it will be a fresh start for all 
students.   

 Concerns were raised from parents that stated that they will be pulling their children from the 
Catholic Board to the public board given the choice of being 5 minutes away or 25 minutes 
away from the school location.   

 There is also great concern of having students move twice and splitting students up.  
 It was questioned whether the social economic demographic could be included under the terms 

of reference where it mentions the “quality of education”.  It was confirmed that this issue was 
not specified in the terms of reference.  

 When the ARC was asked to consider the environment of the school, it was meant to include 
within the school and not the neighbourhood.   Children will continue to have the same quality 
of education at the Lincoln as they would at St. Anne.   

 A concern was raised that Lincoln Ave. is currently contaminated by mould.   It was confirmed 
that the Board is not aware of any mold issue at Lincoln and the school is still in operation. 
Lincoln would be updated and up to the standard of all schools before the children attended.  
The upgrades include computer equipment, etc.  

 A question was raised whether the 2.5 million dollar renovation included the cost of converting 
a 7/8 school in to a JK-8 school.  It was confirmed that this was included in the cost.  

 A concern was raised that crossing Dundas Street is dangerous and would it be possible to get 
the City of Cambridge to install a crosswalk with flashing lights.  A crossing guard (which is 
there now) is more likely the appropriate measure. It was suggested that the students could 
cross under Dundas Street at Soper Park.  
 

Lindsay Ford 

5.2: Develop the ARC’s recommended option & implementation recommendations: 
 The discussion was opened to the ARC members of whether any tweaking is needed before 

submitting the final report.  
 The rational of closing St. Francis so quickly was questioned and whether we could keep it 

open until the new school is built? The greatest pressure that St. Francis is facing is that it will 
require utility upgrades, which is very expensive. It is uncertain how long the new school will 
take to be built as environmental studies are still be conducted at the site of the proposed new 
southeast Galt school.   

 Funding is that the hands of the Ministry of Education. 
 Currently Holy Spirit is projected to have a large population in Phase Two until the new school 

Lindsay Ford  



is built.  The ARC is not in favour of having a boundary change now and then having children 
move to the new school, it was noted that there was an option earlier in the review to designate 
a new development area so that any future student would go to another school and not Holy 
Spirit. This option was not chosen.  

 Holy Spirit is projected to have approximately 680 students in Phase 2 which would put stress 
on the site.  Currently they already use the adjacent park for students.  Addition portables 
would put pressure on space, may need to have a utility upgrade and/or expand parking.  

 Holy Spirit is projected to be stressed for approximately 3-4 years; this could mean 
approximately ten extra portables.  

 It was questioned with St. Vincent de Paul could take stress off Holy Spirit during Phase 2. St. 
Vincent de Paul was built for 242 students and currently it is over capacity and not able to 
accommodate Holy Spirit children.  

 St. Vincent de Paul’s addition could be an addition which could be completed in approximately 
6 months, if a demolition of the school is needed (minus the gym), it could take close to a year.  
The approach for expanding this school is yet to be determined. 

 A concerned was raised of whether the ARC’s work was a waste if there is a chance that the 
new school will not be built due to decline in housing in the new southeast Galt area.  There 
are other issues that the ARC was looking into such as declining enrolment and property size 
of schools, not just the building of a new school.  The terms of reference did ask ARC 
members to look at the possibility of a new school and this is not a waste a time as the Ministry 
of Education typically uses ARC recommendations to support funding approvals. If funding is 
not given to the Board for a new school then the Board will have to deal with that issue at that 
time.  

 The Ministry is not likely to provide funding for a new school if there are schools in the area that 
are under capacity.   

 It was questioned why we don’t leave all schools open and then close schools when the new 
school is built. There are other issues that can be addressed through Phase 1 and Phase 2 of 
the preferred option.   

 If funding does not go through for the new school, it may be that another ARC may be required 
but perhaps just for a boundary review.   

 With so many unknowns, we will have to deal with issues as they come.  It was suggested that 
Holy Spirit have a wing built in the meantime to deal with Phase 2.  

 It was confirmed that as of September 2013, the Ministry will no longer be providing small 
schools with top up grants.  

 It was confirmed that we do not have the purchase price of Lincoln as it has not been 
appraised to date.  

 It was questioned whether there is a cut off limit of the amount of money the Board could 
spend on the purchase and renovation of Lincoln Ave.  There is no predetermined cost; 
however, the Ministry prefers the most cost effective option. If the Lincoln Ave. option is not 
cost effective then St. Anne will be the preferred option. This will be noted in the report.  

 During the meeting of September 25th it was noted that if there was any new compelling 
information that the ARC would reconsider a vote on the preferred options and that it would be 
ideal to listen to public comments. It was noted that the Trustees will see all information that 
the ARC reviewed. Although there was a lot of an emotional comments made from parents, no 
new information came forth. Therefore no vote was held. 

 The representative from St. Anne’s noted that in the best practices appended to the review 
procedures, it notes that when one school representative quits, the remaining parent is entitled 
to have their vote.  It was noted that this parent did not get their extra vote and feels there 
should be a revote. It was noted that this was documented under the best practices and not in 
the ARC’s term of references and does not form part of the policy.  

 It was suggested that calling a vote at this time may question the integrity of the process as all 
members should be given fair notice of a new vote.  

 At the previous meeting everyone understood the vote, the ARC member deliberated and the 
decision was made based on the vote to have Lincoln as the preferred option.  

 It was questioned why the ARC could not bring both options of Lincoln Ave. and St. Anne’s to 
the Trustees as a final option.  This option was discussed and the ARC members decided to go 
forth with one preferred option.  If the ARC wanted to go forth with two options, it would require 
a revote; in essence, it would be a decision not to make a decision on one option.  

 It was concluded that the ARC followed the terms of reference, as there is no new compelling 
information, there will be no repeat vote and the ARC will move forth to develop a final option.  
 



5.3: Develop the final report: 
 The draft final report was emailed to all ARC members.  It summarizes steps taken and reflects 

declarations.  ARC members were asked if there were any changes they would like.  
 A possible change on page 15 is to include one of the benefits to using Lincoln Ave is that all 

students would be integrated have a fresh start at a new school.  
 A good report, captures process and very concise.  
 It was noted that in Phase 3, it states that there is a partnership with the public board for the 

new southeast Galt school. The City of Cambridge has purchased the land on behalf of both 
school boards.  Options have not yet been developed and the extent of this partnership has not 
yet been determined.  The wording in the report will be revised to reflect this.   

Lindsay Ford 

5.4: Prayer & Adjournment: 
 The ARC was thanked for their faithfulness in serving the ARC and was released from their 

duty.  It was confirmed that the final report will be forwarded on to the Director of Education 
and then brought to the Board of Trustees for a final vote.  

 Closing prayer was led by Janet Foote.  

Derek Haime & 
Janet Foote 

 
 
 
 

 


